LOWELL METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSION
December 28th, 2023

The Lowell Metropolitan Police Commission met in regular session on December 28th, 2023, at the
Lowell Town Hall.

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm.

L. Roll Call

Commissioner LeAnn Angerman, present
Commissioner Sharon Patterson, present
Commissioner Ray Borchert, present .
Commissioner Mark Schwartz, absent
Commissioner Lori Sanfratello, present
Chief James Woestman, present

II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE November 22nd, 2023, REGULAR SESSION
Commissioner Sanfratello made a motion to approve the minutes from the November 22nd, 2023,
Regular session, seconded by Commissioner Patterson. 4 ayes, motion passed.

IV. APPROVAL OF CLAIMS/EXPENDITURES
Commissioner Sanfratello made a motion to approve the Claims/Expenditures, seconded by
Commissioner Patterson. 4 ayes, motion passed.

V. CHIEF’S REPORT AND THE REPORT OF THE COMMITTEES OR MEMBERS

Chief Woestman informed the commission he is still waiting for four of the new vehicles to be
upfittted. ‘

Chief Woestman stated the Parade of lights passed with no issues.

Chief Woestman stated fundraising for the K9 program has unofficially begun and the department has
already received $1500 from business donations.

Chief Woestman announced the Town Council has approved the purchase of a modern Motorola
camera system for the police department. He also stated it will feature extra safety Al technology that
can detect someone drawing a weapon, keyless entry and License plate recognition. He also stated it
will later be linked with the Lake County Sheriff’s Real-time Operations Center where they can
monitor our cameras, as well as the schools during a significant criminal event or disaster.

Chief Woestman stated department members along with the FOP Lodge #186 participated in Shop with
a Cop and were able to provide presents for 20 children.

VI. INTRODUCTION AND ADOPTION OF RESOLUTIONS
There were none.

VII. OLD BUSINESS
There was none.

VIII. NEW BUSINESS



There was none.

IX. PETITIONS, REMONSTRANCES AND COMMUNICATIONS
There was none.

X. ANNOUNCEMENTS
The next Police Commission meeting was set for January 25th, 2024, at 7 pm.

XI. ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Patterson made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Commissioner
Sanfratello. 4 ayes, motion passed.

The Meeting was adjourned at 7:07 p m.




